IRRT Executive Committee Conference Call Agenda 
2:00 – 3:00 p.m. EST, Friday, March 11, 2011 via Skype

Present: Pat (Chair), Eve (Chair-Elect), Joan (Member-at-Large), John (Member-at-Large; IRRT Orientation/Mentoring Committee Chair), Delin (ALA International Relations Office, Win (Secretary/Treasurer)

1. Emerging Leaders for 2012 (Pat)

a. Support 1 person

Pat reported that we have been contacted to support 2012 Emerging Leaders.  This year, we funded one EL at the cost of $1,000.  She asked the group if we should continue to be involved.  Delin indicated that we need to respond by April 29th.

Motion: After discussion, Joan motioned to support one EL in FY 2012.  John seconded.  Motion carried.

b. Report from Current 2011 Emerging Leaders group

Pat reported that she has inquired Jeannette the status of this year’s EL project, but has not heard from her.  John indicated that he has not heard from ELs about arranging volunteers at this year’s Orientation session, but he plans to contact them.  

2. Review budget (Pat)

a. Contribution to Endowment Fund

Win distributed two budget reports before the meeting.  He pointed out that the FY 2010 budget spreadsheet showed two large income items in June 2010: $4,575.00 of Registration Fee and $9,090.00 of Meal Functions.  He has no information about these two large incomes and where they were from.  He is concerned that it might be a mistake.  Michael Dowling is aware of this problem and is researching it.  Delin indicated that she will also ask ALA Accounting Office for details.

The group then discussed if we should contribute more to the IRRT Endowment Fund beyond the initial $5,000 commitment.  This topic was briefly discussed at the Board meeting at ALA MW Conference.  According to the budget report, we had a balance of $21,476.28 at the end of January 2011.  If we transfer the originally committed $5,000 to the Endowment Fund, we still have $16,476.28 in the IRRT account.  Pat indicated that we should maintain a minimum balance of $11,000 in IRRT budget.  However, due to the uncertainty of the accuracy of current budget figures the group decided that we will defer this decision until we have a better understanding of our budget situation.  Meanwhile, we will perform a paper transfer of $5,000 from IRRT budget to IRRT Endowment Fund now.  Win will work with Michael and Delin to clarify the budget questions.

3. IRRT Reception (Pat)

a. Report from Delin Guerra on venues

Pat reported that she has received an email from Michael Golrick, Head of Reference at State Library of Louisiana, that he is be happy to check out the following two possible venues after Mardi Grass: 

· Mardi Gras World (http://www.mardigrasworld.com/), which is down pass the end of the Convention Center

· Gallier Hall (http://www.nola.gov/RESIDENTS/Gallier%20Hall/About%20Gallier%20Hall/). 

Pat also learned by Delin that Michael Dowling will be in New Orleans to check out possible venues.  So, she has related this information to Michael Golrick.  If Michael Dowling is not able to find an ideal location, she will consult Michael Golrick for other possible locations.

b. Vendor contributions

Pat reported that Sha Li has not heard back from EBSCO yet, but will follow up with them.

c. Presidential awards

Joan reported that the four winners were signed off by Roberta and the unsuccessful applicants were notified.  The letter of notification is on its way to the four successful projects.  The winners are from Canada, Vietnam, and Singapore.  Committee members are paired with the winners to write up the citation.  Delin will receive the finalized citations in March.

4. Pens for Orientation/Mentoring (John)

John sent the group prior to the meeting a list of vendors and price quotes.  The group discussed the following issues: 

· How many should we order?

· What type and color of pen to order? 

· What should we print on the pen?

· Which vendor to use?

· Do we have enough budgets for it?

After discussion, the group agreed that we should order 500 pens from Kalco Specialties, Inc., a company that IRRT has used before and complies with ALA’s policy on protecting child labor.  In addition to printing IRRT name on the pen, we will also include our web address.   The cost per pen will be 64 cents and the color of the pen will be blue.  

Motion: 

After discussion, Eve motioned that the Board approved the spending of up to $400 for the pens.  Joan second.  Motion carried.  John will work with Delin in ordering them.

5. International Leads (Pat)

a. Editor Search

Pat reported that the term of current IL editor, Rebecca Miller, will ends after 2011 ALA Annual and her last issue is June 2011.  We need to start a search of a new editor.  However, since there is no chair of the Publication Committee at this point, we need to come up a plan for the search.

b. Stop printing and go online – do survey?

Pat is soliciting opinions about if we want to continue printing International Leads or we should just go electronic.  Joan indicated that currently the PDF version of IL is already available on IRRT website (http://www.ala.org/ala/mgrps/rts/irrt/intlleads/internationalleads.cfm).  The group then discussed the following issues:

· Saving the cost (According to Delin, we mail printed version to 900+ IRRT paying members each issue) 

· Sustainability

· Conducting a survey

· Accessibility of online version

· IL’s indexing status (Pat will look into it)

· Selling advertising space on printed issues

No decision was made after discussion.  Pat asked the group to think about this issue and we will continue the discussion.

6. Chair’s Program (Pat)

Pat reported the progress of the program.  The speakers will talk about setting up libraries in developing countries and how they motivate non-librarians to be involved.  She will provide details to the group once it is finalized.

7. Poster Session Status (Pat)

Pat has received reports from both Poster session and Paper session.  The Poster session only received 17 international poster proposals.  The Committee wants to know if we should include 3 U.S. posters in order to make up the 20 poster slots.  Delin pointed out that in the past we did have U.S. librarians presented at the International Poster session with topics involving international librarianship.  After discussion, the group agreed with the request.

8. Papers Session Status (Pat)

The International Papers Committee reviewed 17 proposals for the International Papers session at the Annual Conference.  The theme this year is “Literacy Programs Around the Globe.”  We selected 4 presenters, representing Hong Kong, Korea, Australia and Zambia.  We also have 4 alternates selected.  We think the program will be great!
9. Endowment report (Pat)

Jordan and Lea are working on sending an email to our international members.  Win reported that we received $524.61 donation in January 2011.

10. Committee Appointment (Eve)

Eve reported that she will email the group a progress report on committee appointment after the meeting and she is welcome any suggestions.  John inquired about his request to stay in the Orientation Committee for 2012.  Pat indicated that she supports Eve’s decision.  After discussion, the group agreed that we should get emerging leaders involved more in leadership position.  Joan will send Eve contact information of previous ELs, so she can recruit them to either chair or be a member of the committee.

11. Other: 

John inquired about the possible speaker at the International Visitor Orientation Session.  Pat indicated that she has inquired Michael Golrick if he can do it.  If not, he might recommend someone else.  She should know pretty soon.  
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